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The conference “How can the UE Strategy for the Baltic Sea Region help boost regional development?” is going to be organised by the Wielkopolska Region and a the Region of  Västernorrland. It will take place at the Committee of the Regions in Brussels, on the 8th of December, 2009. Its goal is to highlight an initiative which is of top priority not only within the current Swedish Presidency, but also for the forthcoming Polish Presidency.

The Baltic Sea Strategy is the first of its kind in the history of the European Policies; it will have a large effect on regional development of all the countries surrounding the Baltic Sea. As the subsequent macro regional development strategies are soon to be worked out, the success of the BSS will be vital not only for the countries being directly part of the Baltic Sea, but also for the remaining countries and regions of the EU.

The aim of the conference organised together by two regions from Poland and Sweden, is to underline the regional and local dimension of the Baltic Sea Strategy and to determine the level of regions’ responsibility of its implementation. Its intention is to present development opportunities that the implementation of the Strategy will provide to the local and regional authorities. The conference will constitute a forum, enabling exchange of the first experiences and opinions on the Strategy among regional and local politicians as well as experts and EU countries and EU institutions’ policy makers. The event will also give a chance to define potential challenges for regions and to underline European, as well as regional level of the Strategy. The conference will also give the opportunity for the EU institutions to identify, through the dialogue with representatives of eight Baltic Sea regions, their specific needs, expectations and opinions.

The conference will be organized under the honourable patronage of the Swedish Presidency and the Committee of the Regions. The participation in the event has been already confirmed by: Paweł Samecki, the EU Regional Policy Commissioner, Maria Asenius, the Swedish State Secretary for EU Affairs, Uno Aldegren, the Rapporteur of the Committee of the Regions on the Baltic Sea Strategy, and – on behalf of the President of the Committee of the Regions – the Secretary General of the CoR Gerhard Stahl. The conference will be also attended by politicians and high level experts representing each of the EU countries encompassed by the Strategy: Estonia, Denmark, Finland, Lithuania, Latvia, Germany, Poland and Sweden.

